
July 6, 2011

Shoshana Silverstein
683 Longmore Hill Rd.
Hyde Park, VT 05655

Dear Shoshana:

I would like to congratulate you on your recognition earlier this month as a semifinalist in the 2011 
Presidential Scholars Program. Not only have you represented the state of Vermont very well in this 
national competition, but it’s also impressive that you were one of just five home-schooled students 
nationwide to have earned this achievement.

I commend you on all of your hard work and dedication, and I wish you all the best in college and in your 
future!

Best regards,

Phil Scot


